September 28, 2010
David W. Danner, Executive Director and Secretary

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW

P. O. Box 47250 

Olympia, Washington  98504-7250

RE:
WUTC v. Deer Meadows Water Co., Inc., Docket UW-100642
Dear Mr. Danner:  

On September 20, 2010, the Commission suspended the procedural schedule in the above-referenced matter at the request of Staff and Deer Meadows Water Co., Inc. (“the Parties”).  The request was based upon the contemporaneous filing by the Parties on September 14, 2010 of a full proposed Settlement Agreement that would resolve all issues in this docket, and supporting narrative testimony. 

The now-suspended procedural schedule calls for a public comment hearing regarding the rate filing to be held on a date to be determined prior to the evidentiary hearing in this matter.  In light of the full settlement, the Parties respectfully request that this public comment hearing be cancelled.  However, the Parties believe that the customers should be afforded an opportunity to comment on the proposed settlement, for the Commission’s consideration.  Customers have previously expressed to the Commission that they wish to comment but a majority of full and part time residents will be out of the area by October 15.  Accordingly, the Parties also respectfully request that the Commission accept customer comments on the proposed settlement until October 15, 2010.  Thank you for your consideration. 
Sincerely,

MICHAEL A. FASSIO
Assistant Attorney General 
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